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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

Waterways Commission Subcommittee on St. Johns River Issues
Tuesday, September 10, 2013
City Council Conference Room B
10:00 a.m.

In Attendance:  Commissioners Gary L. Anderson (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Scott Shine, Stephen Swann, Edward Fleming ; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Lisa Rinaman, St. Johns Riverkeeper; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Ed Cordova, JEA; Betsey Deuerling, Environmental Quality Division, Neighborhoods Department; Joe R. Miller,  Senior Director,  Facilities Development, JaxPort; Mike Hollingsworth, Jason Horroh, United States Army Corps of Engineers; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange;  Chris Foncher, United States Coast Guard; Ashley Seier, James Taylor, Linda Bremer, NE Florida Sierra Club;  Ron Littlepage, Florida Times-Union; Jim Alabiso, Jumping Fish, Inc.; Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  On speakerphone: John Martin, Martin Associates.
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m.   

The Chair announced that the purpose of the meeting was to continue the discussion of the deepening of the river’s channel depth in Part II of the presentation of the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.  The Subcommittee hoped to hear and weigh the views and perspectives of the Corps of Engineers, JaxPort and concerned citizens.
John Martin, a JaxPort consultant, would be on the speakerphone with a presentation on the economic benefits for Northeast Florida, and Jacksonville, in particular that would be derived by deepening the channel.  A  PowerPoint presentation would be a part of Mr. Martin’s presentation.

Mr. Martin contends that the West Coast’s container share has been in decline while the East Coast share has been increasing.  From the mid-90s to 2002, there was a surge in container ship activity in ports such as Long Beach and Los Angeles.  Shocks followed that included longshoreman lock-outs, labor shortages, rail and trucking shortages.

There has been significant growth in distribution centers in the Gulf and Atlantic ports that has resulted in the growth of all-water service.  

After the year 2015, there will be bigger vessels with greater container capacity moving through the Panama Canal.  Mr. Martin asserts that ports are not currently ready to handle the post Panamax ships.  Key to attracting the larger ships will be channel depth, berth capacity and rail access.  Investment in port infrastructure will be required.

Mr. Martin reviewed the current situation in Jacksonville.  He feels that the 40 foot channel depth and Mile Point are factors that result in an 80% increase in voyage costs for shippers.  A 47 foot channel depth in the river is needed.  Without the 47 foot depth, JaxPort will be handicapped in the competition for international markets.  If Savannah deepens its port and Jacksonville does not, Jacksonville loses.  Mr. Martin further contends that at a 40 foot depth, Jacksonville will lose the Asian market.  At a 40 foot depth, Jacksonville will not be able to capture its share of the South Atlantic intermodal market.
Mr. Martin predicted more negative effects from not deepening the channel to 47 feet:

A loss of first inbound port calls; a loss of last outbound calls; a loss in the development of import distribution centers, logistics centers and light manufacturing. The projected economic impact of JaxPort if the channel is not deepened is the loss of markets, the loss of jobs and the loss in state and local taxes.
A number of the meeting’s attendees underscored the impact of the deepening of the channel on the environment, particularly the projected increase in salinity.  The St. Johns Riverkeeper, Lisa Rinaman, was concerned that studies on the potential impact have not been completed.    

Concerns were raised about whether or not the larger ships would be able to get under the Dames Point Bridge and JEA’s transmission lines across the river at Blount Island.
Commissioner Fleming felt that when you factor in all of the investments that will have to be made in roads and rail lines, the costs of the dredge project far exceed the direct dredging costs that are often cited.

A lengthy discussion ensued on the ramifications of the dredge project to deepen the river channel.  The potential economic impact arguments were arrayed against the potential negative impacts to the environment.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:19 p.m.
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